
From: Leah Kostamo <email address removed> 

Sent: March 11, 2016 3:55 PM 
To: Pacific Northwest LNG / GNL Pacific Northwest (CEAA/ACEE) 

Cc: catherine.mckenna@parl.gc.ca 
Subject: Lelu Island 

 

Dear Ms. McKenna, 

 

I applaud the action you and the new Trudeau government are taking to fight Climate 

Change.  Truly! 

 

As a BC resident I am writing to say I hope that you will stand against the LNG plant on Lelu 

Island. 

 

Scientists and fishing guides say you couldn’t pick a spot that would do more damage to 
wild salmon habitat than Lelu Island. Add in the climate impacts and fugitive methane 
pollution from fracking, and this one project could set back the fight against dangerous 
climate change by years. 
 

Please block this initiative. 
 

Peace, 
leah 
 

Leah Kostamo 
<personal information removed> 
<contact information removed> 
<email address removed> 
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